
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                                                                                    
 
May 16, 2011 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Steve Roberts, 
Warren Ploeger and Keith Olsen. Also present was County Clerk Debbie Parker. County Attorney Kevin Hill was present 
for a portion of the meeting. Steve Roberts opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 
PAYMENT OF CLAIMS  
The May 11, 2011 claims were approved as follows:  

103 Road & Bridge $5,000.00 
Total                             $5,000.00 

 
SHERIFF 
Sheriff John Merchant reported 20 inmates currently in the Brown County Jail. Merchant also discussed various arrests. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion by Keith Olsen for a 15 minute executive session on non-elected personnel to include the three Commissioners, 
County Attorney Kevin Hill and Sheriff Merchant.  Seconded by Warren Ploeger.  Meeting closed at 8:02 a.m. and opened 
at 8:17 a.m.  No binding action was taken. 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION 
Motion by Keith Olsen for a 10 minute executive session on non-elected personnel to include the three Commissioners and  
Extension Agents, Matt Young and Jennifer Ploeger.  Seconded by Warren Ploeger.  Meeting closed at 8:25 a.m. and 
opened at 8:35a.m.  No binding action was taken. 
 
MINUTES 
Motion by Keith Olsen to approve the May 9, 2011 minutes.  Seconded by Warren Ploeger.  Motion carried. 
 
CHANGE ORDERS 
Change orders 2010-85 through 2010-104 were approved and signed. 
 
NEIGHBORHOOD REVITALIZATION 
Carl Mueller discussed concerns that he had paying the back property taxes from land that he bought on a tax sale located at 
101 Shawnee.  Mueller also questioned the return of his application for Neighborhood Revitalization for this property.  
County Appraiser Paula Jones explained that the improvements would need to increase the assessment value by $15,000.  
Mueller was concerned that his taxes had already increased substantially from the value when he had purchased the 
property.  This was due to improvements that had been made and not previously assessed by the county.     
 
Motion by Keith Olsen to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:14 a.m. The next 
meeting will be held Monday May 23, 2011.  
  
 


